
 

 

 



 

 



Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to express my strong support for Northern Emeralds proposed expansion project on
Hooven Road in McKinleyville. As a representative of the League of Everyday People, a small
nonprofit dedicated to supporting children in our community, I have had the privilege of working
with Northern Emeralds and witnessing first hand their impact on our community.

Northern Emeralds has consistently demonstrated their commitment to supporting initiatives that
benefit the youth of Humboldt County. Their generous contributions to our scholarship programs
have allowed us to provide educational opportunities for children who may not have had access
otherwise. Their dedication to the betterment of our community is evident in their ongoing
support for various local initiatives.

I have personally seen the highway cleanups and have seen their passion for improving the
environment and enhancing the quality of life for residents in our area. Their willingness to roll
up their sleeves and actively contribute to community improvement efforts speaks volumes
about their values and commitment to Humboldt County.

Approving Northern Emeralds' expansion project would not only allow them to continue their
positive community efforts but also contribute to the economic growth and prosperity of our
region. I believe that their presence in our community is an asset, and I urge you to support their
expansion project.
I trust that you will make the decision that is in the best interest of our community and its
residents.

Sincerely,
The League of Everyday People
501C3 Non- Profit



Hello Board,

I am writing to express my support for Northern Emeralds new
expansion permit in Mckinleyville. I am a small business
owner in Mckinleyville. My business is about a mile away from
their farm. This company has always been supportive of other
businesses in Mckinleyville which really means alot to this
small business community. I hope they can expand to meet
their business needs to run a successful company. The
current times are really hard for businesses to survive. I urge
you to consider supporting this local business so we can all
continue to make this community amazing. I appreciate your
care and consideration in this matter.

Best regards,
Scott Mcneil
Owner Papa Wheelies



 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 



 





 

 



 

 



 



 



 





 



Sean Moore
69 Midway Ct
Arcata CA 95521

2/22/2024

Humboldt County Planning Department
3015 H St.
Eureka, CA 95501

Re: Hooven Expansion

To whom it may concern,

I hope this letter finds you well. I'm writing to show my support for helping Northern
Emeralds grow with their new expansion project in Humboldt county.

The Hooven expansion will create jobs and more space to grow. It will also provide me
job security at Northern Emeralds. The company cares about the community and the
environment, and it shows in the work they do everyday.

I ask the board to approve this to support local businesses and keep this company here
supporting our local community.

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Sean Moore



2/21/2024

Re: Hooven Expansion

To whom it may concern,

I was a self-employed landscaper for over twenty years in Oakland Ca, when it became obvious
my kids and I needed to take a leap of faith and leave the Bay Area. We arrived in Humboldt in
November of 2017 with two dogs and a desire for a better life. Looking for a job as a 50-year-old
woman was challenging and absolutely depressing, so when I saw an ad on Craigslist looking
for trimmers, I applied. I was ultimately hired and started working for Northern Emeralds on
5/30/18, and I'm still here almost 6 years later.

In these 6 years, I went from sticking stickers in Packing to Manager of Processing. I am loyal to
NE because they provided me a place to work hard and take care of my kids independently and
with dignity. I will stay with this company because of their strong business practices, their
appreciation for their employees, and their commitment to running an honest company.

Currently, my department has 18 employees; single moms, students, women over 70 and every
other demographic in between. They rely on this company to provide them with continuous
cannabis to trim so they can pay for housing and food. The expansion at Hooven is exactly
what this company needs to provide more stability for its employees.

Cody Stross and every one of my coworkers, work to create a communicative peaceful working
environment. Every person in this company has a voice and is encouraged to use it whether it
be questions or concerns. Every department in Northern Emeralds strives to do what's right for
the business, for the environment and for the community.

Northern Emeralds is full of good local people, who represent the Humboldt cannabis
community justly and honorably.

Sincerely,
Robin Dunlavy
Manager of Processing



Randy Rodriguez
1320 12th Street
Eureka CA 95501

2/22/2024

Humboldt County Planning Department
3015 H St.
Eureka, CA 95501

Re: Hooven Expansion

To Whom it may concern,,

I am writing to express my support for Northern Emeralds expansion request. As a
resident and taxpayer, I believe that fostering a vibrant business environment is crucial
for the economic prosperity and overall well-being of our county.

It is evident that businesses play a vital role in driving innovation, creating job
opportunities, and contributing to the local economy. Encouraging entrepreneurship and
supporting existing businesses not only enhances our city's competitiveness but also
enriches the fabric of our community.

As an employee of Northern Emeralds, knowing there will be job security gives me
peace of mind. I rely on this job to pay my bills and take care of myself and my family.

I urge you to consider implementing policies and initiatives that support business
growth and remove barriers to entrepreneurship. The infrastructure improvement that
Northern Emeralds is asking for will continue to keep good people employed and their
business growing.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely,

Randy Rodriguez







 

Matthew West 

Lost Coast Consulting LLC 

Eureka, CA 95501 

Humboldt County Board of Supervisors 

825 5th Street, Room 111 

Eureka, CA 95501 

 

Dear Members of the Humboldt County Board of Supervisors, 

 

I am writing to express my support for the Hooven 2.0 Project proposed by Northern Emeralds and to 

advocate for its approval. As a resident of Humboldt County and a proud alumnus of Cal Poly Humboldt 

(formerly Humboldt State University) with a degree in accounting, I believe this expansion project has 

the potential to bring significant benefits to our community. 

The Hooven 2.0 Project presents an exciting opportunity for job creation and economic growth within 

Humboldt County. By expanding its operations, Northern Emeralds will not only generate employment 

opportunities but also provide valuable training and career advancement prospects for local residents. 

As someone who has benefited from the educational opportunities provided by institutions in our 

county, I firmly believe that the economic prosperity created by this project should be shared with as 

many others as possible. 

As a business owner myself, I understand the importance of responsible financial management and 

sustainable business practices. I have confidence that Northern Emeralds will uphold these principles 

throughout the development and operation of the Hooven 2.0 Project. Furthermore, I believe that the 

company's commitment to environmental stewardship and community engagement aligns with the 

values of our county. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I am confident that together, we can create a brighter 

future for Humboldt County and its residents. 

Sincerely, 

 

Matthew West 



Dear Committee Members,
My name is Lindsey Datema, I am currently the Director of Distribution for Northern

Emeralds. I started working at Northern Emeralds five and a half years ago, working part time as
a trimmer while I finished my Bachelor’s Degree at Humboldt State University. Northern
Emeralds is unlike traditional companies in providing the flexibility and support to be able to
work and attend school. As a resident of Humboldt County since 2006, Northern Emeralds is by
far the best company I’ve had the pleasure of working for and alongside.

Three years later, I was running the packaging department and moving my way up to
running the Distribution office. I obtained my Masters Degree from Cal Poly Humboldt this past
summer and could not have done it without the support from Northern Emeralds. Our company
takes stake in its employees with genuineness and compassion. More than just a job and a
paycheck, Northern Emeralds is my home away from home and second family. The wellbeing of
its employees and community set Northern Emeralds apart from other companies. The company
culture is inclusive, with a supportive environment of diversity and equity that is unparalleled in
other employment opportunities. I cannot imagine working anywhere else.

The Humboldt County Planning Committee has the opportunity to support the expansion
plans of Northern Emeralds, and in doing so, can help create more positive impacts for not only
the community, but future employees and their families.

Thank you for your attention and consideration,

Sincerely,

Lindsey Datema



Jason Washburn
P.O. Box 12
Samoa CA 95569

2/22/2024

Humboldt County Planning Department
3015 H St.
Eureka, CA 95501

Re: Hooven Expansion

To the Board,

I hope this letter finds you well. I'm writing to show my support for helping Northern
Emeralds expansion grow in our county. I think it's important to approve this permit

The Hooven expansion will be great for Humboldt. It will also provide job security for
Northern Emeralds employees.. The company cares about the community and the
environment, and it's apparent in the ways that they conduct themselves.

I ask you to support these small local businesses. Your support makes a big difference.

Sincerely,

Jason Washburn



Kate Trower
417 Railroad Ave
Loleta CA 95551

2/22/2024

Humboldt County Planning Department
3015 H St.
Eureka, CA 95501

Re: Hooven Expansion

To whom it may concern,

I hope this letter finds you well. I'm writing to show my support for helping Northern
Emeralds expand in our county. I think it's important for the company to be bale to
survive in this already difficult industry.

The Hooven expansion will create more jobs in Humboldt County. It will also provide job
security for the employees Northern Emeralds has now. The company cares about the
community and the environment very much.

I ask the board to support local businesses. Let's work together to make sure our county
is a great place for businesses to thrive and survive.

Sincerely,

Kate Trower



Eve Davis
505 Ryan Ct
Eureka CA 95503

2/22/24

Humboldt County Planning Department
3015 H St.
Eureka, CA 95501

Re: Hooven Expansion

To whom it may concern,

I am writing to voice my strong support for the Northern Emeralds expansion request.
As a proud resident and active member of this community I fully support this.I’ve been
an employee with NE for 2 years. This has been the most caring company I have ever
worked for. They take great pride in being a Humboldt County business.The expansion
is great for Humboldt County as it will keep Northern Emeralds in business and keep me
employed. Thank you for approving this permit.

Sincerely,

Eve Davis



Dear Humboldt County Planning Department,

My name is Derek Calvano, a resident of Humboldt County, and a proud employee of ECD Inc.
dba Northern Emeralds. I have worked within the cannabis industry for the past 10 years and in
that time I have worked at a wide variety of farms, manufacturers, and retailers. Out of the
myriad of facilities and cultivators I have worked for, I had never seen the level of
professionalism, dedication, and positive culture before coming to Northern Emeralds.

I was hired into an entry-level position as a manicurist in the Processing Department. Within my
first 8 months, I was allowed to apply for the role of Fleet Manager, which I did, and was able to
secure the job. It was the first salaried position I had held in my life and gave me a great sense
of accomplishment. Northern Emeralds saw a potential in me that was not seen at my previous
employers and they gave me every chance to show them my work ethic and passion for the
cannabis we cultivate.

That was over 5 years ago and since then I have taken several other opportunities within the
organization and currently sit as VP of Operations. There are not many companies within this
industry that promote such positive growth from within. It has always been the Northern
Emeralds ethos to promote both growth within the organization and support within our
community which is something that I am very grateful to be a part of.

Northern Emeralds has given me much over the past 5 years and I will do everything I can to
continue to promote the positive and inclusive culture that we have fostered. The sense of
community within the organization feels much more akin to a family then it does anything else
which is a testament to the compassion and support that they extend to every one of their
employees.

Thank you,
Derek Calvano
VP of Operations



Andrew Bowshier
2541 Cropley Wy
Arcata CA 95521

2/22/2024

Humboldt County Planning Department
3015 H St.
Eureka, CA 95501

Re: Hooven Expansion

To whom it may concern,

I hope this letter finds you well. I'm writing to show my support for helping Northern
Emeralds grow in our county. I think it's important because when businesses do well,
our whole community benefits.

The Hooven expansion will create jobs and more space to grow beautiful cannabis. It
will also provide job security for the employees Northern Emeralds has now. The
company cares about the community and the environment, and that will not change.

By making it easier for businesses to start and grow, we can make our city even
stronger.

I ask the city council to think about ways to support local businesses. Maybe there are
programs or changes that can make a big difference. Let's work together to make sure
our city is a great place for businesses to thrive.

Thank you for listening. I'm excited to see what we can do together for our community.

Sincerely,

Andrew Bowshier

mailto:andrewb@northernemeralds.com


Alias Small
670 10th Street #4
Arcata CA 95521

2/22/2024

Humboldt County Planning Department
3015 H St.
Eureka, CA 95501

Re: Hooven Expansion

To Whom it may concern,

I am writing to express my support for Northern Emeralds expansion request. I believe a
vibrant business environment is crucial for the economic prosperity and overall
well-being of our county.

As an employee of Northern Emeralds, knowing there will be job security gives me
peace of mind. I rely on this job to keep me living in Humboldt County.

The infrastructure improvement that Northern Emeralds is asking for will continue to
keep good people employed and their business growing. Please support this initiative.

Thank you for your approval.

Sincerely,

Alias Small
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